School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) Meeting

Meeting Minutes November 9, 2022

Members Present: Tim VanCleave, David Wrzesinski, Laura Bearden, Jamie Helpert, Robin Teichelman, Abel Sanchez, Lisa Hoelscher, Cruz Rodriguez, Whitney McMullin, Rhiannon Settles, Colleen Foleen, Sharla Porter, Tiffany Hlavnka, Ashley Cox

The group was welcomed by Jamie Helpert at 4:20 pm. Minutes of the September 14th meeting were approved. New member/guest present were Colleen Foleen and Ashley Cox from AgriLife Extension Office.

- 1. Old Business
 - Review of Wellness Policy and Wellness Plan/Tim VanCleave; the rubric has not yet been received; a SHAC subcommittee will be formed in the Spring to work on the Wellness Policy.
- 2. New Business/Reports
 - School Foodservice Update/Sharla Porter

 TDA school foodservice audit went well; Thanksgiving meals will be served Tues/Wed/Thursday next week and will include the standard menu from previous years; TDA requires a 21 day menu; recently adjustments have been made to the menu to accommodate Robinson school kids and preferences; in December we will have new menus for spring semester that were reviewed by the Principals; grocery availability/inflation making substitutions more common; Sysco is the food distributor and they are working to make sure substitutions meet requirements.
 - Campus Safety/Traffic Issues/Abel Sanchez
 Abel reporting no traffic issues; all running smoothly; behind Intermediate school parents are
 driving around the buses where kids are going out to parent cars; solution may be to block off
 areas that cars are going through; buses running well.
 - Waco/McLennan County Health Dept; AgriLife/Colleen Foleen and Ashley Cox reported on the healthy campus program.
 Information on healthy school campus; goal is to encourage healthier eating and more physical activity; required to have one youth program and one adult program; reward is banner and proclamation; Elementary campus has already initiated the program. Mr. VanCleave will get info to principals for further participation.
 - Community Garden/Green Classroom/Brandi Cox/Amanda Marshall/Ruth Wedemeyer It was determined that the pond bog is needing replacement; Mr. VanCleave met with Ruth, Harvey Peterson and Chris Kemp to evaluate and they are currently looking at options to pay for rebuilding the bog; Amanda is looking at grants...after Thanksgiving if no grants available then District can consider funding the replacement project.
 - Region 12/School Health/Laura Bearden
 1-2 covid cases (decreased) but flu and strep cases very high; in the school flu clinic, 111 vaccines were given; diabetes classes completed; vision screening and scoliosis screening being completed now; immunization report due to the state; still trying to get epipens and now have Narcan supply; will check to see if policy and procedure needed for Narcan administration; will have a new option of a Fannie pack with emergency supplies for each health office; Ms. Teichelman will be retiring in December after 20 years; interviews are currently occurring for her position.
 - Technology/Website/Bryan Fuqua is at training. No new information.
 - Safety/David Wrzesinski We now have all doors updated/secure and working well and there will be an audit occurring in next couple of weeks; staff is doing a good job of making sure all doors are locked; the District is considering the addition of more cameras at junior high; the state has 2 grants that could pay for

raptor system, cameras and storage and will also improve some of the doors; during Thanksgiving lunches, staff will try to minimize presence of outside people on campus; we will have them come in the side door and then back out without moving through the buildings.

- 2022-2023 SHAC dates remaining: 2/8, 4/12, 4:15 pm at the Junior High Professional Development Center.
- The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.

